On September 16, 2007, Debra Robinson made the following request regarding item

# AC2-Memorandum of Agreement with Prevention Partnerships for Children, Inc. (PPC).
 

REQUEST:
Please provide more information on the student ID project. 
What else has been evaluated/accomplished over the past year? 

 

RESPONSE:  
 

1.       Please provide more information on the student ID project.

The Student ID Project will allow us to track students as they enter pre-school programs and progress thru the school system.  This will also provide better data sharing and tracking for CSC programs.

Currently, we have, at best, a limited ability to determine the impact of CSC preschool programs on students after they have entered the District’s K-12 program.

The current status of the Student ID Project follows:

· The CSC conducted focus groups for their grant-funded child care providers to determine whether the providers would participate.  The focus group sessions for the Student ID Project have not yet concluded, but the provider response appears to be favorable so far.  The District and the CSC will not move forward with the Project until we are sure of provider participation.  Should the providers participate,

o        Student Data Files for CSC children should be available for October 2007;

o        Training for data tracking using the District data input protocols will be scheduled for CSC personnel;

o        Procedures for secure transfer of records have already been established.

2.       What else has been evaluated/accomplished over the past year?

The majority of the items listed on the e-agenda are recurring tasks that must be redone at least once every year.  Recurring tasks are listed below:

· Beacon Program (After-school Program)

· Summer Pre-K Program; 
· Early Reading First Program;

· Home Instruction for Parents of Preschool Youngsters (HIPPY) Program;

· Quality Rating System –Florida Kindergarten Readiness Screening (FLKRS); 
· Grade 3 FCAT Analyses; 
· FCAT-Florida Writes; 
· Aggregate Enrollment;

· Aggregate Crime & Violence; 
· Early Childhood Cluster Initiative (ECCI).

In addition, the CSC specialist receives ad hoc requests throughout the year.  Examples of those ad hoc requests are as follows:

·         Quality Improvement System;

·         Behavioral Health Professional/Primary Project;

·         Student Health Questions for District Student Registration;

·         Quality of Data checks from Beacon Project providers;

·         Pre-K & Kindergarten enrollment;

·         Program Evaluation for statistical power and effect size of Early Reading First;

·         Program Evaluation for statistical power and effect size of HIPPY;

·         Program Evaluation for statistical power and effect size of Beacon Program.

Finally, the CSC specialist meets regularly with CSC staff in order to provide information on data analysis design and evaluation methods.
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